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HALSALL PARISH COUNCIL  
WE MEET 2ND WEDNESDAY EACH MONTH 

AT ST AIDANS & THE MEMORIAL HALLS ALTERNATELY  
PLEASE SEE NOTICE BOARDS FOR DETAILS 

 

WHY NOT ADVERTISE IN HALSALL NEWS ? 
 

      

          FULL PAGE      £32 per month   (£234 per annum) 
          HALF PAGE      £20 per month   (£127 per annum) 
          QUARTER PAGE       £14 per month   (£65 per annum) 
  

There are 10 issues of Halsall News a year 
 

Please note that all advertisements must be paid for prior to being 
included in the magazine. 

 

To advertise please contact  Mrs Susan Roberts.   
01704 897857      or     susanroberts2805@aol.com 

  

 

June 2019 MAGAZINE 
 

Closing date for Articles:  Wednesday 15th May 
 

Contributions by Email only to Susan Roberts 
susanroberts2805@aol.com 

 
 

Closing date for Adverts: Wednesday 15th May 
 

susanroberts2805@aol.com 

 

 

Halsall News can be viewed online at 
www.halsall-parish.com 
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PARISH COUNCILLORS 

  

Patrick Bell   01704 840607  Chairman 
Neil Campbell   01704 566354  Vice Chairman 
Brian Young   01704 840091   
David Corfield   01704 840705   
Raymond Brookfield  07771 798167 
Sylvia Corfield   01704 840705 
Elizabeth Wright  01704 562847 
Lynn Campbell   01704 566354 
 

Parish Clerk  

Dave Bond   01704 534090      
 

Borough Councillor 
Maureen Mills   01704 840160  Surgery before Parish 
       Council monthly  
       meetings.                               
  
 

THE CHURCH OF ST CUTHBERT, HALSALL  
  

Rector                    The Revd Paul Robinson      0151 526 0512  
   Parish mobile   07518 926086  
 
Assistant Priest  The Revd Dr Alex Baker  07798 702831 
       01695 422306 
    

Church Wardens Stephen  Henders  01704 841085  
   Lynda Bramwell   01704 840280  
 

Verger   Sarah Mitchell   01704 889237 
       07808 064996 
   

P.C.C. Secretary Edward Carr   01695 423817 
P.C.C. Treasurer Colin Throp   01704 841281 
Organist  Edward Carr   01695 423817 

 
  

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
    

 Gas Emergencies   0800 111 999 
 Electricity NW    08001954141 
 United Utilities (water)   0345 6723723 
 Police Contact (non urgent)  101  OR  08451253545 
 Local Police Officers or PCSO’s              01695 566444 
 Street Lighting Fault Reporting Line 0300 1236701 
 Fire Safety Helpline   0800 169 1125  
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THE PARISH CHURCH OF ST.CUTHBERT,  HALSALL 
  

    Rector                          
    The Revd Paul  Robinson                 
    The Rectory                        
    Church Lane           
    Lydiate           
    L31 4HL            
    Phone: 0151 526 0512 
    Parish Mobile:  07518 926086  
 
    Email:  paulrobinson407@gmail.com         
  
Parish Surgery: Anyone wishing to arrange a Baptism or Wedding 
should ring the Rector’s Secretary to make an appointment. The 
phone number of the office is 0151 526 2292 and the office is 
staffed Monday-Wednesday 9.00am—1.00pm or you can email at:  
 
  stthomassteph@btinternet.com  
 
The Sick: This parish is committed to the care of the sick. Names of 
those in need of this ministry, either at home or in hospital, should 
be given to Paul. The Blessed Sacrament (Holy Communion) is  
reserved in church and can be taken to the housebound or ill. Holy 
Oil is also kept for the anointing of the sick. 
 
The Dying: Paul can be contacted at any time of the day or night in 
order to minister to the dying. 

 

Halsall St Cuthbert Hub website  
 

The website for the St Cuthbert Church community can be viewed at 
www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk    

 
The website contains information about services and events, archive material including 
school reports, Halsall Parish Magazines dating from now and back to the 1800’s,  
information and other general news updates.   
 
It also provides a link to Virginmoneygiving.com where it is possible to donate to us 
online.   On the spot updates are also available via the Facebook page.   
 
We would love to hear from anyone who may wish to suggest other content that would 
be relevant and of interest to the community.   
 

General enquiries about the site can be directed by e-mail to:  
info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk 

http://www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
mailto:info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
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The Rector Writes:- 
  
With the Easter celebrations behind us it is time to look forward to    
summer – hoping that it will be long and warm, not damp and            
miserable.  The weather is getting a little warmer, and the flowers are 
out so it all looks promising. 
  
Talking of promises – it is the promise that the risen Jesus made to us – 
that he would be with us always - that I want you to spend some time 
thinking about this month.  Because it is by Jesus’ rising from the dead, 
that this promise was fulfilled, and it was through this promise that the 
world was changed forever.  And I think that Jesus’ promise is an      
important thing for us, and all Christian people, to spend some time 
thinking about, and also, for us 2000 years on, to think about how we 
can play our part in changing the world so that God’s Kingdom comes 
that little bit closer. 
  
What can I do to change the world and brings God’s Kingdom that little 
bit closer? You may ask yourself.  Well!  There are lots of things we can 
do in our everyday lives.  But perhaps, rather than me tell you what they 
are, maybe it would be useful for each of us to stop and think about   
Jesus’ promise, and think about what Jesus would do if he was in any of 
the situations we find ourselves in.  And if we take this time to stop and 
think then maybe the answer to “What can I do?” will come to us – it’s 
worth a try. 
  
 With best wishes 
    The Revd. Paul Robinson 

 

St Cuthbert’s Church Update 
 

Following the drone survey organised by the insurers Church 
has been given the go ahead to do the repairs. The  

scaffolding will be going up as soon as possible 
 

Once the top is stabilised the Church will be able to reopen. 
 



6 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 
 

 
Sunday 5

th
 May – Easter 3 

 

8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  Family Eucharist  St Thomas’ 
 
Sunday 12

th
 May – Easter 4 

 

8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  CW Sung Eucharist  St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  Parade   St Thomas’ 
 
Sunday 19

th
 May – Easter 5 

 

8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist  St Thomas’ 
 
Sunday 26

th
 May – Easter 6 

 

8.00am  BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  CW Sung Eucharist  St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am  CW Sung Eucharist  St Thomas’ 
 

MID-WEEK COMMUNION SERVICES 
 

Wednesday 1
st
 May  10.00am  St Thomas’ 

Wednesday 8
th
 May  10.00am  St Thomas’ 

Wednesday 15
th
 May 10.00am  St Thomas’ 

Wednesday 22
nd

 May 10.00am  St Thomas’ 
Wednesday 29

th
 May 10.00am  St Thomas’ 
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SANCTUARY LIGHTS 
 
MAY 
 

1st Charles P Mansbridge (Birthday) 
2nd Henry Eric Kenyon (Birthday) 
2nd Florrie Pilling (Birthday) 
4th Dennis Stanley Markham 
4th  Marion Chadwick (Birthday) 
5th Mary Critchley 
7th Henry Serjeant (Birthday) 
8th Lucy Proctor (Birthday) 
9th Ian Holcroft (Birthday) 
9th George Henry Porter 
11th Doreen Porter 
12th William Prescott 
15th Marian Austin (Birthday) 
20th John & Cissie Morris 
21st Harold Dean 
21st Gerald Musker 
24th Marian Austin 
27th Margaret Balshaw 
27th Annie Sumner 
29th Joseph Huyton (Birthday) 
31st John Johnson 

         

       WARDENS AND SIDESPERSONS         
    May  2019  

 

CHURCH CLEANING ROTA      
     May 2019 

12th May A Critchley P Waterworth 
C Moss 

S Waterworth 
E Robinson 

K Twist 
M Mills 

26th May P Carr E Houlgrave 
J Aynsley 

E Carr A Grimshaw 

5th Stephen Henders Anne Grimshaw Bill Banks   John Wroe 

12th Lynda Bramwell  Beryl Sephton   Rebecca Ridley 

19th Stephen Henders Elaine Ayre Anne Cushion   Tara Kenyon 

26th Lynda Bramwell Colin Throp Elaine Ayre   Philip Banks 
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NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 
 

PLANNING 
2019/0221/FUL - Memorial Playing Field, Halsall Road Proposal: Proposed new 
external wooden store  
2019/0130/FUL - 42 Gregory Lane – Single storey rear extension 
2019/0168/FUL - 91 Segars Lane - Two storey extension to side of dwelling 
 

PARKING ALONG SUMMERWOOD LANE 
Cars parking either side of Summerwood Lane at school times and when  
funerals and weddings are taking place at St Cuthbert’s are causing an          
obstruction and prevent large vehicles, including the emergency services from 
passing through.   
Please use the Memorial Hall car park whenever possible.  
 

PARKING ON NEW STREET NEAR TO THE JUNCTION WITH CARR MOSS 
LANE 
This is creating a dangerous situation for cars trying to turn out of Carr Moss 
Lane because their line of sight is obstructed and we would ask that people  
refrain from parking so close to the junction before a serious accident occurs. 
 

PARKING ON CARR MOSS LANE NEAR TO THE JUNCTION WITH           
LINEKAR DRIVE 
Once again the Parish Council would ask people to use some common sense 
when parking their cars and not to park so close to the junction as to restrict  
residents of Linekar Drive from being able to see oncoming cars approaching 
from both directions when exiting the drive. 
 

PARKING ALONG SEGARS LANE 
Cars double parking and parking on pavements are causing problems along 
Segars Lane. Can residents please park in their driveways if possible and leave 
enough room when parking on pavements to allow prams and wheelchairs to 
get through.   
 

FLY TIPPING 
Please report any instances of fly tipping to Dave Bond (Parish Clerk) 
 

Parish Council Meetings 
The Annual Parish Council Meeting will take place on Wednesday 8

th
 May 2019 

at 7.30 p.m. at St Aiden's Hall, Renacres Lane, Shirdley Hill, Halsall.  
Please note: If you wish to make audio or video recording, or take         
photographs of the meeting please phone Dave Bond, Parish Clerk on 
01704 534090 or email davebondhpc@aol.com  in advance of the meeting 
so that this can be arranged in an organised manner in order to minimise 
any disruption.    
A full list of Councillors and contact numbers can be found toward the front of 
the magazine.   
 

The Parish Council Website www.halsallparish.com includes agendas and 
minutes of previous meetings.  

mailto:davebondhpc@aol.com
http://www.halsallparish.com
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For information: 
 
BUS SERVICE - 315 ROUTE DESCRIPTION 
From ORMSKIRK Bus Station via Moor Street, St Helens Road, Park Road, 
Aughton Street, Prescot Road, TOWN GREEN, Town Green Lane, Winifred 
Lane, AUGHTON, Turnpike Road, Formby Lane, 
Birches Brow, Broad Lane, DOWNHOLLAND CROSS, Delf Lane, Altcar Lane, 
Black-a-Moor Lane, School Lane, HASKAYNE, Wanishar Lane, Southport 
Road, BARTON, Hill Brow, New Street, HALSALL, Halsall Road, 
Renacres Lane, SHIRDLEY HILL, Heathey Lane, Birkdale Cop, Moss Road, 
SOUTHPORT, Bentham's Way, Town Lane, Scarisbrick New Road, Eastbank 
Street and Lord Street to SOUTHPORT Lord Street (Leicester Street Stop). 
Returning from SOUTHPORT Lord Street (Union Street Stop) via Lord Street, 
Eastbank Street, then outward route reversed to ORMSKIRK Bus Station. 
*Hail and Ride applies on these and all rural roads. 
 
USE IT OR LOSE IT 

 

West Lancashire Footpath Group is a registered charity (No. 
511764) whose aims are to organise rambles in West Lancashire 
and surrounding districts, and to monitor rights of way and to    
report on problems of access across the borough.  We are a     
designated group for consultation with Lancashire County Council 
about building developments affecting rights of way.  
 

The group organises rambles across West Lancashire and           
adjacent areas, and tries to cover all the parishes in a rolling     
programme. Walks in Halsall often start at Halsall Church or the 
Saracen’s Head.. Further details of walks can be found on our   
website (westlancsfootpathgroup.org.uk). 
 

We have recently drawn attention to problems with Halsall 8-9-
FP12 which runs from The Runnel in Halsall to Green Kettle Farm. 
There is a broken sign near the beginning and two deteriorating 
bridges over the ditches which will eventually become unusable if 
not repaired. We have drawn this to the attention of Lancashire 
CC.   If you are concerned about preserving the footpath network, 
please report such problems by email to Lancashire County  
Council. 

 

(ProwReports@lancashire.gov.uk).  
 

Individual complaints from residents may carry more weight than 
those from interest groups such as ours or the Ramblers. If you 
have any concerns about other rights of way in the parish please 
let us know. 

mailto:ProwReports@lancashire.gov.uk)
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FROM YOUR BOROUGH COUNCILLOR: 
 

 
WEST LANCASHIRE BOROUGH COUNCIL  

CONSULTATION ON REVIEW OF POLLING DISTRICT AND 

POLLING PLACES CHANGES  

 
 

HAVE YOUR SAY! 
 
 

The Borough Council is consulting on proposed changes that 
affect Halsall and the closing date is Friday 24th May 2019.  
There is no local election in Halsall this year but proposed 
changes, particularly to polling places in Segars Lane, Moss 
Lane and New Cut Lane areas may affect you in future.  The 
Halsall specific proposals can be found online: 
 
https://www.westlancs.gov.uk/media/544799/halsall.pdf 
 
https://www.westlancs.gov.uk/media/544771/2019-review-hla-
hle.pdf 
 
https://www.westlancs.gov.uk/media/544750/halsall-
proposal.pdf  
 
The Council has stated that where changes are suggested to 
proposed arrangements, representations should, if possible, 
give alternative places that may be used as Polling Places.  I 
understand that consideration may be given to places in      
Sefton, if suggested. 
  
This will no doubt be an important issue to many Halsall        
residents so please don’t miss this opportunity to respond 
and express your views.  
 
https://www.westlancs.gov.uk/about-the-council/elections-and-voting/
review-of-polling-districts-2019.aspx 

https://www.westlancs.gov.uk/media/544799/halsall.pdf
https://www.westlancs.gov.uk/media/544771/2019-review-hla-hle.pdf
https://www.westlancs.gov.uk/media/544771/2019-review-hla-hle.pdf
https://www.westlancs.gov.uk/media/544750/halsall-proposal.pdf
https://www.westlancs.gov.uk/media/544750/halsall-proposal.pdf
https://www.westlancs.gov.uk/about-the-council/elections-and-voting/review-of-polling-districts-2019.aspx
https://www.westlancs.gov.uk/about-the-council/elections-and-voting/review-of-polling-districts-2019.aspx
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Halsall Football Club 1919 -2019 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This year Halsall Football Club celebrate their centenary and 
are celebrating this with a special occasion on June 9th 2019.   

 
All are welcome to come along and join us at the Memorial 

Field, Halsall from 1pm. 
 

There will be a football match followed by refreshments 
where people can catch up with old footie team mates and 

family, look at photos etc. and hopefully past trophies will be 
there to view. 

If you have any photos or football memorabilia to share, 
please bring them with you on the day or call numbers below 

to arrange getting them. 
 

Please contact Ian Goldstraw 07817250526 or Paul Williams 
on 07810448136 if you’re interested or would like more info. 
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Halsall St Cuthbert’s Update : May 
 
Admissions 
Parents will be informed whether their child has a place at Halsall St Cuthbert’s 
in the next few weeks. Some parents may wish to go to appeal through the LEA. 
If anyone has not been allocated a place for their child in September and they 
would like to go to appeal through the LEA, please contact school as soon as 
possible for procedural information and advice. This will be of considerable help. 
Classes in September 2019. 
We’ll be setting our classes for next September after the Easter break. If anyone 
is interested in starting their child in the reception class at Halsall St Cuthbert’s 
(see above), or in any other year groups, please ring school on 01704-840253.  
Summer Carnival  (Saturday 6

th
 July) 

The theme this year is HOLIDAYS. It should be great fun. Classes will be       
performing a range songs and dances and there should be some amazing bright 
and sunny outfits. Let’s start praying for some lovely weather. 
Attendance 
Our Attendance Target is 98%. This is a challenging target but we do set our 
sights high 
We try and discourage parents from taking holidays in term-time as this can   
often have a serious detrimental impact upon a child’s progress and attainment. 
A week away is 5 days’ learning lost. Often the child will have missed important 
instruction, the opportunity to complete tasks and ask questions and absorb any 
further explanation to strengthen their understanding. Children often struggle on 
their return to school and can become upset as they see their peers completing 
tasks more quickly and accurately. 
Gymnastics Glory 
Our gymnasts (Isabel Thomas, Ava Kirkham, Serafina Campolucci-Bordi, Finlay 
Roach and Jaspa Moss-Langridge) competed in the district championships at 
Ormskirk High School this week and won the team GOLD. What a fabulous 
achievement against 10 other local schools, many much larger than Halsall St 
Cuthbert’s. Isabel won the overall girls’ Gold and Jaspa the overall boys’ 
Bronze.  What stars they are. Thanks to Mrs Green for helping coach the      
children and giving them this brilliant opportunity to do well.  
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Y2 Dance Success -  Amazing 
Congratulations to our Year 2 dance team. The girls won the West Lancashire 
Level 2 Dance Competition. Competing against so many other schools, this is a 
major achievement. They’ll will now represent West Lancashire in the big   
Lancashire Finals event on 1st May. The dance team perform “It’s A Hard 
Knock Life” from the musical Annie, at the Charter Theatre in Preston. It should 
be a great experience for them and a great day out.  
Well done to Mrs Floweth, Mrs Green and all the girls. Good luck to them on 
Finals Day. 
 

 Kenyon Shields  
The winners this half-term were : 
Reception  :  Jack Gillingham 
Year 1  :  Eva Daisy Thomas 
Year 2  :  Miley Potter 
Year 3  :  Bobb Dodd 
Year 4  :  Serafina Campolucci-Bordi 
Year 5  :  Laken Potter 
Year 6  :  Luke Dunning 
 Well done to them all. They’ve worked so hard and have been so good around 
school. 
 

Mr Bedwell’s Expedition Around Iceland 
Mr Andrew Bedwell is one of our parents and he is hoping to sail solo around 
Iceland in the early summer. It should take him about 3 weeks weather        
permitting. We hope to track his progress across the ocean and seas and we 
wish him God’s speed. 
Mr Bedwell is keen to help raise money for the school and we have identified a 
target purchase of a train engine and carriages. It should be a fabulous        
resource for the little ones and be brilliant for their role play. We hope to have it 
in in school by the end of the summer term.  Good luck to Mr Bedwell. 
                                                               
      Doug Scholes (Head Teacher) 

    

 CHALICE ROTA   
    May 2019 

5th May Angela Banks Lynda Bramwell 

12th  May Ann Throp Diane Comfort 

19th May Beryl Sephton Lynda Bramwell 

26th May Colin Throp Tara Kenyon 
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The Diocese in Europe 

 
I must admit that I had never heard of the Diocese in Europe until 2014. When 

my wife and I moved our main home to France that year it became apparent 

that it would be a bit too far to travel to St. Cuthbert’s, Halsall, each Sunday. It 

was Church House in Liverpool which made me aware of this Anglican diocese 

which covers more than 40 countries.  

 

Within this diocese, France is an archdeaconry (population approximately 66 

million people). In essence, this diocese serves the needs of Christians from an 

Anglican tradition who are English speaking. When in France I attend the Christ 

Church in the Manche. In this context, ‘the Manche’ refers to the local            

government area (or département) of ‘La Manche’ which borders the English 

Channel (or La Manche as it is known in France). Our worship actually takes 

place at two Roman Catholic churches each Sunday, which our fellow       

Christians are happy to let us use.  

 

Morning services are held at 11h00 in the church at Gratot-Hommëel, and at 

17h00 at Virey. Whilst British expats constitute the majority of the                  

congregations, there are also some Americans who are resident locally and 

who take advantage of the opportunity to attend worship in English. The fact 

that we are allowed to use Roman Catholic church buildings indicates that   

ecumenical relationships locally are very good. Overall, the position of        

Christianity, and indeed religion as a whole, in French society is very different to 

that in the UK. When in France, I remember the worship of our united benefice 

in my prayers, and when in the UK I do the same with regard to the worship at 

Christ Church in the Manche. If ever you feel like joining me in forming a bridge 

of prayer between our congregations, please feel free to do so. 
 

For further information: 

https://europe.anglican.org/ 
 

http://www.manche-church.net/ 
     Philip Murphy 
 

https://europe.anglican.org/
http://www.manche-church.net/
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Scarecrow Treasure Hunt 
22nd & 23rd June 

 
In June our fabulous Scarecrows will 
be on parade once again.   Everyone is 
invited to make a Scarecrow and   
display it outside their house or in 
one of the    public areas around the 
village. It's not a competition, it's 
just for fun! 
 

 
If you need help on how to build your 
scarecrow the following videos would be a 
good place to start. Most of these videos 
use straw, but it works just as well if you 
use shredded paper or screwed up     
newspaper stuffed in waterproof  
   bin bags. 

 
 

www.rhs.org.uk/education-learning/gardening-children-
schools/family-activities/Activities/activities/make-a-
scarecrow 
www.pinterest.co.uk/MarikaAngelina/build-a-scarecrow/?
lp=true 
www.youtube.com/watch?v=L-DZ-YhG27k 
 
On 22nd & 23rd June from 1pm to 4pm 
you will be able to join in our Scarecrow 
Treasure Hunt. It's a great family activity 
and has been enjoyed by many little ones 
in the past two years. The £4 entry fee 
raises money for the Halsall Proud & Tidy 
Group.  Details to follow in next month's 
newsletter. 

 

For further information and ideas see our Facebook page -
Halsall Scarecrows  

or contact Eleanor Wroe -elliwroe@hotmail.com  
or 01704 841216  

 



16 

 

 

Halsall Village Proud & Tidy Group  
 

Thank you to the three volunteers who came to help tidy up 
around the Memorial Hall. We made a big difference in a 

short time. 
 

Our next get-together will be on Tuesday 28th June . Please 
meet at 6.30pm outside the Church. There are a few small 

areas around the village which need a bit of attention ready 
for The Best Kept Village Judging which starts on 8th June. 

Hope we get a few more volunteers who can spare just an 
hour of their time to make a difference. 

 

If you can't make it but would like to help, please get in 
touch as we have a few jobs which could be done at a time to 

suit you. These include -Painting 3 lamp posts  - Cleaning & 
staining a bench - Power washing - Cleaning the tables in 

Bishops Walk or Washing and staining the notice board in 
Summerwood Lane car park .  

 

We're proud of our village! Let's all do the best we can! 
 

For further information please post on our Facebook site 
(Halsall Village Proud & Tidy Group), or contact Eleanor 

Wroe (elliwroe@hotmail.com or 01704 841216)  
or Enid Banks (enidbanks@aol.com or 01704 567654) 

 

Halsall St Cuthbert’s Sunday School 

In May we meet on the 12th and the 26th at 9.30am.  

Weather permitting, we should be able to get out and about 
during these occasions. It would be 
good to see you enjoying our very 

informal and friendly sessions. 

  Tara Kenyon and Ann Cushion 

mailto:enidbanks@aol.com
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SHIRDLEY HILL RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION 
 

ST AIDAN’S LUNCHEON CLUB 
 

Monday 13th May.  12.30 pm.  

3 COURSE MEAL AND 6 GAMES OF BINGO £5.   

Everyone is welcome. 

To book ring Sylvia on 01704 840705 

 

A few vacancies left please ring Sylvia 

      SHREW SHIRDLEY HILL 

             RESIDENTS ENVIRONMENT WORKERS 

  
        

Best Kept Village Competition 2019 
  

Can you help us keep on top of litter, ask if you wish to borrow gloves, bags 
and litter pickers otherwise be careful when you pick it up and please put it 
in your own bin or give me a call if there is too much Thanks.   
 
The work has now been completed on the new sensory garden we are     
getting ready to plant out with recommended sensory plants.   
We are very happy with the sturdy construction work.  
 
The rest of the Green is looking great thanks to the hard work carried out 
by the Tuesday / Friday gang. 
 

Enquiries ring Dave on 840705 
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Lancashire Best Kept Village Competition 2019 
 

 
 
The judges look at every part of the village in detail including       
private housing, business premises, community buildings, play areas, 
waterways and notice boards. These are all awarded marks which 
are added up to give us our position  for the overall award of       
Lancashire Best Kept Village. 
 

This year we have also entered some areas for special attention, and 
hopefully, some special awards!! They are  the school, the Church, 
the Saracens Head, the Cricket Grounds and the Village Bakehouse.   
On the other hand we are allowed to highlight some areas which can 
be ignored by the judges because they are in poor condition, but 
they can only be exempt for one year, and we have to give a good 
reason  for them to be discounted in the overall marks. 
 

Our "exclusion zones" this year are :- 
1 The housing development in progress near the top of Carr Moss 
Lane 
2 The redundant brick building being renovated on New Street 
(next to what was Blundell & Rimmers) 
3 The disused haulage yard by the canal bridge in Summerwood Lane 
(formerly Gaskells) 
4 The canal bridge railings in Summerwood Lane 
 

Hopefully all these will be up-to-scratch before next year's entry is 
submitted. 
The latest news on the canal bridge railings is that the Canal & River 
Trust need to arrange a road closure to be able to mend the      
stonework and continue the bridge painting which may take some 
time to arrange. It is also low on their list of priorities in their 
budget at the moment. 
 

   Fingers crossed that we do well this year! 

The entry form has been sent in 
and we expect judges to visit us 
four times between 8th June and 
21st July. Please do your bit by 
checking that the front of your 

property, including the roadside, is 
in good order. Thank you! 
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HALSALL FROM 
THE REGISTERS 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
BAPTISMS 
 

10
th

 February 2019 
Jack Edward Pope 
 
10

th
 March 2019 

Louis Rees David 
Emilia Fleur David 
 
 
 
FUNERALS 
 

1
st

 February 2019 
Joan Goldstraw 
 
15th February 2019 
Martin Banks 
 
27

th
 February 2019 

Roy Prescott 
 
15

th
 March 2019 

Christine Grimshaw 
 
 

Quarter Page 
 

You could advertise in 
this space for: 
£14 per month 
£65 per year 

 
Contact Susan on 

01704897857  
or e-mail   

susanroberts2805@aol.com 



21 

 

Thursdays 2.00pm to 3.00pm 
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• All types of plumbing and 

heating work undertaken. 

• Bathroom specialist 

• No job too small 

• Free estimates 

• Gas safe registered 

Contact Michael on: 
01704 841136 
07854 914102 

mtwignall@clara.co.uk 

 

D J & J WIGNALL  Limited 
BUILDING CONTRACTORS 

CONSTRUCTION-MAINTENANCE-SERVICES 
 

Established over 35 years      
Time served tradesmen 

 
 

5 Dicconsons Lane Halsall L39 7HR 
Telephone 01704 841136 

e-mail jewignall@clara.co.uk   
www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk 

 
 
 

All types of work undertaken 

New Build          Refurbishments          Barn Conversions 
Extensions                                                           Bathrooms 

FMB member 

mailto:jewignall@clara.co.uk
http://www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk
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The Village Bakehouse 
 

at the Old Pharmacy– War Memorial Ground 
 
 

Open Mon-Sat 8.30am - 5pm 
Sunday 10am - 4pm 

 
 

Breakfast, lunch, afternoon tea or just 
a quick takeaway. 

Coffee, tea, cold drinks and smoothies. 
 

Satterthwaite’s pies and cakes, freshly  
prepared meals, sandwiches, toasties 

and cakes. 
 

Fresh milkshakes made with our  
delicious Walling's ice cream. 

 
Phone 01704 840916 or 01704 833166 
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ST AIDAN’S HALL HIRE RATES 
   
Hourly rates are as follows 
                            Regular Weekly Users  £5 per hour. 
                                  Casual users £6 per hour 
                                        To book please contact Dave Bond  
     Tel: 01704 534090 

MEMORIAL HALL 
              

The hall is available for bookings evenings and weekends 
including Saturdays after 7pm. 

 

  Something to Celebrate?     Why not book the Memorial Hall 
 

Kitchen and toilet facilities 
Including provision for wheelchair access 

 Only £10 per hour 
£8 per hour for regular users who commit to more than 10 

consecutive weeks 
 

To book please contact Dave Bond 01704 534090  
davebond@aol.com  

HALSALL ST CUTHBERT’S CE PRIMARY SCHOOL HALL 
   
Tuesday Evenings from 6pm or Saturday all Day 
                         Contact Mr Scholes at School 

HALSALL PARISH CENTRE 
   
The Parish Centre is available for private lettings 
       Please contact Mr Scholes at school 
   For details of charges and availability  
                                            Tel; 01704  840253 

HALLS FOR HIRE 
 

One offs or Regular basis 
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O r m s b y  M e m o r i a l s  
Monumental Stonemasons 

 

A long established family business specialising in the design and manufacture                                   

of new memorials and the renovating of existing memorials.  We provide a                 

professional, friendly and quality service. 
 

We specialise in: 

new memorials 

cremation plaques 

pet memorials 

additional inscriptions 

renovation of existing memorials including: 

        cleaning, regilding and replacing 

 
 

 

 

WOODLAND WORKS, 542 SOUTHPORT ROAD, SCARISBRICK, ORMSKIRK, 

LANCS, L40 9QQ     Tel: (01704) 880294  email: memo@ormsby.co.uk 

 

* THE REPAIR MAN * 
 

UPVC. WINDOWS. DOORS 
 

COMPOSITE DOORS 
 

REPLACEMENT LOCKS -HANDLES 
 

LETTERPLATES 
 

DOOR BARRELS 
 

FAILED DOUBLE GLAZING UNITS 
 

NO OBLIGATION CALL OUT 
 
 

RING TOM 
0777-287-0101 

  

 
LANCASHIRE 

UPHOLSTERY LTD 
  

SPECIALIST IN UPHOLSTERY 
FOR OVER  

HALF A CENTURY 
  

Work done by our own 
tradesmen  

  

Ring for a free estimate  
  

Ring on  
01704 535820  

or  07889 451226  
  

NOW IN HALSALL 

mailto:memo@ormsby.co.uk
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Gardener`s Corner 
 
 

May at-a-glance  
May is, for me, one of the most exciting & loveliest months of the year in the 
garden, because you can see new flowers opening every time you step        
outdoors & the best of the year is still to come. Longer evenings and warmer 
weather brings out the gardener in all of us. Happy gardening. 
 

General garden Tasks  
Prepare the soil for bedding plants. 
Keep on top of weeding & hoeing –its endless I know! 
Watch out for and deal with pests using biological controls & organic remedies. 
Feed established lawns if not done in April. 
Pinch out any green shoots appearing on variegated trees & shrubs. 
Tie in new growth of climbers & wall shrubs. 
Clip beech, hornbeam, box & Leyland cypress late this month or early next. Cut 
privet. 
Support perennials. 
Divide clumps of primroses & polyanthus after flowering. 
Continue deadheading & feeding spring-flowering bulbs. 
Plant & train sweet peas. Plant tubs, troughs, window boxes & hanging baskets 
in the middle of this month at the earliest. 
Sow swede, beetroot, maincrop carrots, peas, raddish & spring onion. 
Direct-sow frost-tender vegetables, e.g. French & runner beans, sweetcorn & 
courgettes. 
Plant out leeks. 
Harvest overwintered onions. 
Water soft fruit bushes with swelling fruit & newly planted fruit trees. 
Protect strawberries from birds. 
Continue to prick out seedlings, young plants & cuttings. 
Continue hardening off bedding plants ready for end of month outdoor planting. 
Plant tomatoes in early may & sweet peppers, chillies, melons & cucumbers late 
May. 
Harvest baby potatoes. 
Divide overgrown waterlilies in the pond. 
Introduce new fish to the water garden now the weather is  
warmer. 
 

Watch out for  
Late frosts – protect with fleece. 
Pests in the greenhouse & containers. 
 

Plants in their Prime  
Rhododendrons. Clematis `Nelly Moser`. Clematis Montana. Viburnum.         
Dianthus. Wisteria. Euphorbia. Geum. Lonicera. Corydalis. Rosa `Lutea`. Tree 
peonies. Chaenomeles. Cotoneaster. Kerria japonica. Potentilla. Sambuscus 
Nigra. Spiraea. Caellia. 
 

Tina Lloyd    www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk  

http://www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk
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              LLOYD’S HEATING AND PLUMBING 

SERVICES 
                   GAS SAFE REGISTERED  

  

 
   Ring- Gary Lloyd:  

01704 840437 
 Mobile: 07766663382                                                        

 
 

Efficient, friendly and reliable 
      Any job considered from 

Single taps to central heating system 
 Annual boiler servicing  

 Boiler repairs and fault finding 
LPG Installations and Servicing 

 Unvented cylinders installed and Serviced 
 Leisure vehicles [Caravans etc.] 

Safety Checked                                        
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 01704 840480 
07832 291080 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDEN MAINTNANCE 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDENER 

We cover Merseyside and West Lancashire 

Private and Commercial 

All Year Round  

FREE ESTIMATES 

EXPERIENCED, TRAINED, DOG AND 
ANIMAL HANDLER  

 

DOG WALKING     PET TAXI                               
SMALL ANIMAL BOARDING  

PET HOME VISITS      MICRO CHIPPING                   
& LOTS MORE… 

 

Talley Wags Pet Sitting provides a stress free 
alternative to kennels or catteries so your 
pets can stay in the comfort of their own 

home 
 

FULLY INSURED WITH PET BUSINESS  
INSURANCE AND NARPS REGISTERED 

REFERENCES AVAILABLE 
 

Call Sarah: 01704 550154 or 
07931340375 

Email: talleywags@hotmail.co.uk 
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The Halsall Post Office is  
open 2-4.30pm on Monday 
and Thursday afternoons 
at :- 
 

Massams Supplies Ltd 
 

Renacres Hall Farm 
 

Renacres Lane 
 

Halsall 
 

L39 8SE 
 

Tel: 01704 840265 
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Halsall Directory of Trades and Services 

Animal Care:  Carr Moss Boarding Kennels and 
Cattery  01704 840384 

Animal Care:  Talley wags   Pet sitting and dog    
walking  etc.  01704 550154  or visit  
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 

Animal Care: Town Vets  01704 535233 

ANIMAL PORTRAITS:  Spurwood Studio. Call Chris on 
01704 841593.  Facebook Spurwood Studio 

Builder:  D J & J Wignall Construction and        
Maintenance   01704 841136 

CHILDCARE:  Nikki Adkins.  The Children’s Hub of 
Halsall. Out of school care. Enquiries to 07595739486 
or e-mail nicciadkins@yahoo.co.uk 

CHIMNEY SWEEP:  Riley’s Chimney Sweeping.    
01704 840481   07496 634298                                               
Or e-mail rileyschimneysweeping@gmail.com 

ELECTRICIAN: Domestic and Commercial.               
Steve Dorrian 01704 840558 

FIREWOOD & COAL SUPPLIERS:  Massams Supplies 
Ltd.  Renacres Lane  01704 840265 

FOOD;  The Saracen’s Head.  Summerwood Lane, 
Halsall.  01704 840204. 
www.thesaracensheadhalsall.co.uk 

FOOD:  The Village Bakery.  The Old Pharmacy, War 
memorial Ground. 

FOOT CARE:  Paul Matthews Foot Care Specialist.   

3 Station Road, Parbold. 07884301079.  Home visits. 

Funeral Director:  MLS Independent Funeral    
Directors Ltd.  01695 424888 

Gardening: Massams Supplies Ltd.                               
Landscaping and gardening supplies.  Renacres Hall 
Farm, Renacres Lane  01704 840265 

Gardening:  Simon Bounds Gardener and  Garden 
Maintenance.  01704840480   07832291080   

Gardening and Trees:  Ciaran’s Tree and            
Gardening Services.  NPTC qualified tree  surgeon.   
07908688167 

LAWN & GARDEN PRODUCTS:  T&H Power Products 
Ltd.  01704 894457.  www.lawnandgardens.co.uk 

MATHS TUITION:  Primary, GCSE, A level and      
beyond.  Based in Halsall. Farrah Boardman.           
077514 72814 or 01704 840053 

MONUMENTAL STONEMASONS:                                    
Ormsby Memorials    01704 880294 or e-mail 
memo@ormsby.co.uk 

OFFICE SPACE:  Halsall Business Park. Orchard 
House, Summerwood Lane. 01704 841831 or     
07739 863 

Plumbing and Heating:  Gary Lloyd                                       
01704 840437 

Plumbing and Heating:  Michael Wignall         
01704 841136 

POST OFFICE:  Monday and Thursday afternoon.  
2pm –4.30pm.Massams Supplies Ltd, Renacres Lane. 
01704 840265. 

PROPERTY SERVICES:  Beth Alexandra Property  
Specialists. 0151 345 4770                                                        
property@bethalexandra.com 

REFLEXOLOGY:  The Old Bakery, Wheelwrights 
Wharf, Scarisbrick.  07739 802175 
www.footreading.com 

Sawmill:  Caunce Sawmills Ltd          

 01704 892195 

SCRAP DEALER:  Matthews Motors.   24 Hour        
Recovery and Vehicle Collection.  07884 4301079 

Transport: Dial-a Ride  For booking and                    
information:  01704 893373 

Upholstery:  Lancashire Upholstery                            
01704 535820 

UPVC  DOOR & WINDOW REPAIRS:  The repair Man. 
No obligation call out.  Ring Tom 0777-287-0101 

WOOD  LOG SUPPLIER: Woodland Eco Fuel. 01704 
841479 or 07866 767977 
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